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Dear 

Changes to your annual leave entitlement

In February 2023 Oxfordshire County Council implemented a change to the way annual leave is calculated for part-year, part-time workers, following a ruling by the Supreme Court.

Consultation by government 
The court ruling affected all employees, not just those working for Oxfordshire County Council, and was followed by a government consultation on Working Time Regulations which ended in March 2023.  

Following the consultation, the government has introduced new regulations called Employment Rights (Amendment, Revocation and Transitional Provision) Regulations 2023 and these come into effect for annual leave on or after 1 April 2024.

Changes 
The new regulations mean Oxfordshire County Council will return to the previous method for calculating annual leave for term-time only employees. 

I am writing to let you know you will see a slight reduction in your pay from September onwards.

To give an example of how much this could be, a full-time employee working 37 hours per week for 38 weeks of the year, would see a reduction in pay of somewhere between £3.50 and £4.30 per month before tax, depending on their grade.  An employee working half time (18.5 hours per week for 38 weeks of the year) would see a reduction of somewhere between £1.75 and £2.15 per month, depending on their grade.

If you have any questions about this change, please contact the school office. 

Yours sincerely 


Headteacher 





